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Latvian
update

Thanks to Robert Jaskovskis and A. Petrevics of The Lat-
vian Collector, the journal of the Latvian Philatelic
Society, we are able to bring you an update to the article
about Latvian perfins we published in April 1980.

According to Petrevics, one of the Latvian perfins has
been identified and a collector has turned up a previously
unreported pattern.

S&L has been identified as the pattern used by Skeiner &
Lemmerich, a firm which did business in Riga in the 1930s.
And a member in Germany turned up a new C.B. perfin. The
identity of the new perfin has not yet been established.

If you can add anything to our knowledge of Latvian per-
fins, drop a note to foreign catalog chairman Robert
Schwerdt, 9 Memory Lane, Poughkeepsie, NY 12603.



